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Dear Church,  
 

We survived ‘Snowmageddon 2024’!  My son Luca was born in early 2022 at the height of the 
Omicron wave of the pandemic. As he was a newborn, it was easy enough to hole up in the apartment 
we were living in at the time and simply sleepwalk from day to day. Nearly two years later, we have a 
talkative and very energetic toddler who loves being outside. Cue an ice storm that made the ground 
impossible to run on and we were holed up in the house with nowhere to go, but still many things to get 
done. One of the days I was on a zoom call in which our Bishop was present and had to apologize for 
the faint screaming in the background as Luca declared his frustration at being kept downstairs and 
indoors.  The “cabin fever” of the storm is generally how the entirety of February feels for me. We’ve been 
in darkness for months, it’s been cold for months, it’s been grey for months... and we still won’t get relief 
for months.  

 

In some ways, it is the perfect time for Lent to start.  The season of mourning.  The one in which we 
remember that “from dust we came and to dust we will return.”  Dark, desperate, and desolate.  But there 
is work to be done in Lent. Because within the mourning, there is repentance and penance.  Lent often 
includes a fast.  A giving up of something in order to make space for God to enter in more fully.  But 
fasting can also include adding something in as a way to move towards God.  

 

As a community, we have a yearly Lenten mission project supporting the Dress-A-Girl organization. 
Each year we create and send hundreds of dresses to girls around the world. Some in our church cut 
and organize materials, some sew, some help to package and ship, some give money to help with the 
costs through direct donations or through tithes, and still others pray over the dresses and the recipients 
that will begin to adorn our walls. Whatever way you participate, thank you for your faithfulness! 

 

As we enter into Lent on February 14th, I feel it is always important 
to note what a fast is and is not. It is not a diet or a way to lose weight.  
If you struggle with disordered eating, please do not give up food. 
Nourishment of our body is a good thing!  If you do want to fast from 
food and have never done it before, you may want to consider giving 
up a type of food as opposed to food altogether, such as meat or 
bread. You can also choose to fast from a particular meal, such as 
lunch. Fasting, while a type of penance, is also not self-punishment. 
Please do not fast from something as a form of self-flagellation. 
Fasting should be hard – it should not be harmful.  What fasting should 
be is a way to remove something in order to make space for God. We 
fast from food and every time we feel a hunger pang, we are reminded 
that humans do not live on bread alone and that Christ is the bread of 
life. When we are tempted to go on Facebook, we are reminded that 
God created us to be in community and are reminded to pray for our 
loved ones, and perhaps call a friend to set up a time to be together. 
Whatever it is that you feel led to fast this Lent, use it to make space 
for God and ask the Lord to show up more fully in that place.  

 

I am praying for you this month. As you are surrounded in candy and red hearts wherever you go 
the next few weeks, I hope you remember that you are loved by God and your church!  
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https://www.britannica.com/topic/martyr
https://www.britannica.com/topic/Roman-Catholicism
https://www.britannica.com/topic/saint
https://www.britannica.com/topic/patron-saint
https://www.britannica.com/science/epilepsy
https://www.britannica.com/topic/beekeeping


 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 


